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Our 56th Year    Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter               May 2011 

Make sure to put your new CSC Stickers on your car by May 1st 

BOARD IN BRIEF 

CSCIA BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
APRIL 11, 2011 
 
The April 2011 CSCIA Monthly 
Board of Governors meeting was 
convened on April 11, 2011 at 
7:30 P.M. in the Cape St. Claire 
Clubhouse, Cox Meeting Room.   
 
President’s Remarks:  President 
Gallagher presented the agenda 
for the meeting and made brief 
opening remarks, including: 
 

Council member Dick Ladd 
will attend the April 26th 
CSCIA Quarterly Mem-
bership meeting. 

Welcomed Dr. Bruce Camp-
bell back as a CSCIA 
Board member and as-
signed him to chair the 
Membership Committee. 

 
Minutes and Profit & Loss 
Statements (P&Ls):   
 
A motion was made and ap-
proved to accept the Minutes of 
the February 14, 2011 CSCIA 
Monthly BOG meeting.  A mo-
tion was made and approved to 
accept the amended March 14 
CSCIA Monthly BOG meeting 
minutes.  A motion was made 
and approved to accept the Feb-
ruary 28, 2011 Profit & Loss 
Statements. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Roads:  Governor Dembowski 
reported that repaving work on 
Hampton Road should be com-
pleted by next week.  He also re
-painted the “Welcome to Cape 
St. Claire” sign on Green Holly 
Drive and commented that this 
sign will soon need replacement 
due to age. 
 
Building:  Governor Mooney-
han reported that she issued two 
stop-work orders on construc-
tion projects.  Also, in an effort 
to ensure proper CSCIA insur-
ance coverage at the best possi-
ble cost, she continues to work 
on determining community-
property replacement costs and 
will get cost estimates from our 
current insurance carrier and 
possibly other brokers. 
 
Pat and Danny Miller:  Pro-
prietors of the River Bay Road-
house restaurant in the Cape 
Shopping Center were provided 
an opportunity to address the 
Board of Governors to seek ap-
proval for a drive-thru window 
on the side of their building, be-
tween them and the Bank of An-
napolis.  If approved, this drive-
thru window would only be 
open in the evening hours after 
the Bank closes and on week-
ends.  …After lengthy Board 
discussion, including liability 

issues, required signage enhance-
ments, customer conveniences, 
traffic concerns, the drive-thru 
window located on the passenger 
side of the vehicles, and other 
related subjects…a motion was 
made and approved to allow the 
River Bay Roadhouse to have a 
drive-thru window for a 6-month 
trial period. 
 
Beaches and Parks:  Governor 
Newman reported a tree-cutting 
issue at the Deep Creek pier area 
that for legal reasons would re-
quire a Closed Session meeting 
after the regular Board meeting. 
 
Caper:  Governor Lamb reported 
that an improved process of ad-
dressing the Caper has resulted in 
a better delivery of the Caper and 
at a cheaper cost. 
 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Cape St. Claire Improvement  
Association 

www.cscia.org 
The Board of Governors  

 
Office: Officers: 
President Sam Gallagher 
Vice-President Kathleen  
 Mooneyham 
Secretary Mary Lamb 
Treasurer John Berley 
                    
Committee: Chair: 
Beaches & Parks Frank Newman 
Building                Kathleen  
 Mooneyham 
Caper   Mary Lamb 
Clubhouse Mary Lamb 
Covenants  Joe Daly 
Membership/  TBD 
 Nominating TBD 
Personnel                     Josephine Gardner 
Piers  Sam Gallagher 
Roads Scott Dembowski 
Website Frank Newman 
 

Budget Committee: 
Michael Buchet 

Founded March 1955�Circulation 

3,030 

�In Our 56th Year 

Published by: 

 The Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association, Inc. 

1223 River Bay Road � Annapolis, 
MD  21409 

Hours: Mon/Wed/Fri  
7:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

CSCIA Office & FAX 
(410) 757-1223  
(410) 757-1697 

Office@cscia.org 
 

Caper Staff: 
Manager:  Mary Lamb 
 410-757-0593 
 capermanager@cscia.org 

  
Editor:  Barbara Morgan       

capereditor@cscia.org 
 

The deadline for articles and ads is 
the 12th of the month. 
The Caper is published ten months a 
year and sent bulk rate to all residents of 
Cape St. Claire, all nonresident lot own-
ers, local government officials and ad-
vertisers.  Copies are also available in 
CSCIA Office, Broadneck Library and 
local stores. 

 

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 

Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

Piers:  President Gallagher re-
ported that a 40’ to 60’ section 
of pilings at the Deep Creek 
area will soon need to be re-
placed, along with some pilings 
at the Lake Claire pier.  He also 
reported that the Deep Creek 
slips are booked, so the only 
slip moves will be at Lake 
Claire and Little Magothy pier 
areas. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
Governor Newman reported 
that he continues to work with 
the Department of Natural Re-
sources to research solutions to 
the Lake Claire beach erosion 
control issue, including shore-
line stabilization efforts and a 
possible zero percent loan op-
portunity if we become an 
SECD (Shore Erosion Control 
District).  He distributed several 

(Continued from page 1) handouts with the intent of hav-
ing the Board members evaluate 
the information, and then discuss 
specific issues and recommenda-
tions at the May 9, 2011 CSCIA 
Monthly BOG meeting. 
 
Comments from the floor:  Lou 
Biondi commented that as a resi-
dent of the Cape, he is not happy 
with the traffic changes the Board 
allowed in the area of the River 
Bay Roadhouse restaurant, as 
traffic problems already exist 
there, and the Board’s approval 
of a drive-thru window only ex-
acerbates an already bad situa-
tion. 
 
Attendance:  Governors Berley, 

Campbell, Daly, Dembowski, 
Gallagher, Gardner, Lamb, 

Mooneyhan and Newman were 
present.  Budget Committee 

member Buchet was also present. 
 

Adjournment:   The regular 
April 11, 2011 CSCIA Monthly 
BOG meeting was adjourned at 
9:25 P.M.  
 
Closed Session Meeting:  A mo-
tion was made and unanimously 
approved to enter into a Closed 
Session meeting for the purpose 
of discussing legal issues.  The 
Closed Session meeting was con-
vened at 9:30 P.M. and was ad-
journed at 9:40 P.M. 

Dates To Remember 
 

• May 13 & 14th Cape Cleanup 

• May 14th Garden Club Sale 

• May 21st Graul’s Fights Cancer 

• May 24th CSCUMC Golf Tour-
nament Fundraiser 

• June 11 Strawberry Festival 

• June 25 New Covenant Church 
Clothing Give-away 
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410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 

 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Happy Mother’s Day May 8th  

Come out and say hi to Mona, and the rest of the crew for 
some fun as we celebrate 24 years of helping others in the 

Broadneck Real Estate market.  Along with all of the crafts, 
food and games, we’ll have the Moon Bounce for the kids on 
June 11th starting at 11:00 on the main beach at the Cape St. 

Claire Strawberry Festival.  See you there across from the 
club house at 1223 River Bay Road.  

Mona 
LaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & AssociatesLaCovey & Associates    

CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS  CRb ABR  CRS      

Associate BrokerAssociate BrokerAssociate BrokerAssociate Broker    

Graul’s Markets are gearing up 
for their 9th “Graul’s Fights Can-
cer Days” to raise money for the 
American Cancer Society and the 
fight against cancer.  The Anna-
polis and Cape St. Claire Graul’s 
Market locations will be celebrat-
ing on Thursday, May 19th. The 
Ruxton, Mays Chapel, Hereford 
and St. Michaels locations will be 
celebrating on Saturday, May 
21st. 
 
In 2003 cancer took the life of 
Harold Graul, Sr., the founder of 
Graul’s Markets.  He defined 
what it meant to be a community-
minded businessman, always 
making it a priority to give back 

to the community. The family 
legacy continues with Graul’s 
Fights Cancer Days and support 
of the Relay for Life. 
 
Last year’s effort raised more 
than $51,200.00 for the life-
saving research, programs and 
patient services of the American 
Cancer Society.  In total, the 
“Graul’s Fights Cancer Days” 
have raised nearly $480,000.00. 
 
Graul’s will donate 5% of the 
day’s store sales, plus the pro-
ceeds from various raffles and 
other activities to the American 
Cancer Society. Each store will 
feature a fantastic One Day 
Sale, a variety of special events, 
raffles to win: 
 

• Apple iPad 

• signed sports memorabilia 
& tickets 

Gift Baskets 
 
Additionally, $1 hot dogs with a 
beverage, a balloon artist, face 
painters and mascot visits includ-
ing the Pillsbury Doughboy and 
the Raven’s Mascot. 
 
This is perhaps one of the easiest 
ways that you can get involved in 
the fight against cancer. Simply 
by doing your family’s shopping 
on a specific day, you will be 
helping thousands of cancer pa-
tients and their families. 
 
To learn more about how you can 
get involved in” Graul’s Fight 
Cancer Days,” please call or stop 
by the location nearest to you or 
visit our website at 
www.graulsmarket.com. 
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CAPER SPECIAL 

50% OFF** 
All Accessories 

(includes heaters, cleaners, covers & more…) 
** with new pool purchase 

5/31/2011 

2011 Swim 

Lessons 

 

 

The Cape St. Claire Swim Club 
has offered summer swim lessons 
to the community for over 20 
years at a reasonable price in a 
convenient location.  
With no more than six (6) stu-
dents to an instructor, every child 
gets the attention they need. Our 
lessons are grouped by ability at 
an evaluation prior to start of les-
sons so that every swimmer finds 
their level.  
Swim lessons at the Cape Pool 
are led by an award-winning 
AACPS Physical Education 
teacher, who also leads the Cape 
St. Claire Dolphins Swim Team. 
All of our instructors have years 
of swimming experience!  
Class times are Monday-

Thursday, 9:30-10:00 a.m. or 
10:00-10:30 a.m. – for a total of 
four, thirty-minute lessons.  
  
Cost: $40 for Members of 
CSCSC.  
$50 for non-members of 
CSCSC 
Ability Evaluation 1: Friday, 
June 17 at 10:00 am  
Session A: June 20 – June 23    
Session B: June 27 – June 30  
Ability Evaluation 2: Friday, 
July 1 at 10:00 am  
Session C: July 4 – July 7 
Session D: July 11 – July 14  
Session E: July 18 – July 21  
  
To register or for more informa-
tion visit the lessons page at 
www.capepool.com or e-mail 
swimlessons@capepool.com 

Garden Club 

 
At our March meeting, the Gar-
den Club celebrated the 36th anni-
versary of our club.  Two of our 
founding members, Kitty Dono-
van and Doris Clair, are still with 
the club, and we are so grateful to 
them for starting it all!  We all 
enjoyed a delicious potluck din-
ner, a wonderful plant raffle, and 
the delightful company of our 
fellow gardeners. 
 
Then at our April meeting, the 
Club continued gearing up for its 
annual Plant Sale, to be held this 
year on Saturday, May 14th, 
8am-2pm, in the grassy lot 
across from Graul’s.  Please 
come and browse through the 
mature perennials dug and di-
vided from our own gardens, col-
orful annuals, herbs and vegeta-
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bles, and our exciting collection 
of native plants (also perennial).  
We’re sure you’ll find something 
you’ll enjoy taking home for your 
garden!  (We can reuse your old 
planting pots 1 gallon and 
smaller.  Please drop in the drive-
way at 1121 River Bay Road.  
Thanks!) 
 
Also in May, the Garden Club 
will again host its Nosy Gardener 
Tour.  Is there are a garden 
you’ve seen in the Cape and al-
ways longed to visit?  Now’s 
your chance!  If you’re interested 
in participating or have a yard to 
suggest, please phone Laura at 
410-349-3390 or email 
flokell@verizon.net.  We’d love 
to have you join us on Saturday, 
May 21st, at 10am, for this fun 
and festive event. 
 
Our Club will not meet during the 

summer months, but we will 
resume in September.  We meet 
the first Tuesday of each month 
at 7pm in the Clubhouse.  New 
faces are always welcome – 
please join us! 
Congratulations to our first 
batch of Yard of the Month 
winners, for the month of April.  
Your yards are an inspiration to 
us all! 
 
Area 1:  The Lester Family, 984 
Woodland Circle        
Area 2: The Riley Family,1124 
Crestview Drive 
Area 3: The Aten Family, 1169 
Latrobe Drive        
          
Area 4: Ms. Eileen Sullivan, 
1013  Mount Holly  Drive 
Area 5: The Benner Family, 
1206 Green Holly Drive  
 
Judging will continue through 

the summer, ending with the 
month of September. 
You can always see what’s hap-
pening with the Garden Club by 
visiting our new website,  
capegardenclub.wordpress.com, 

where we post announcements, 
photos, and news of all our go-
ings-on.   
Come take a look! 
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Sharon@TravelPlanners.net 

   410-349-2656 
www.TravelPlanners.net 

YOUR LOCAL TRAVEL SPECIALIST  

Family Vacations 

Cruising, and Custom Luxury Tour Planning 

SUMMER  VACATION  SALE 

Goshen Farm  

Preservation 

Society  

By 1658 Henry had converted to 
Quakerism, as had many of his 
neighbors.   
In 1662 he was granted the land 
that would be called “Leonard’s 
Neck”, presumably named for 
Leonard Calvert. 
In 1669, the 290 acres that com-
prised “Leonard’s Neck” was as-
signed to Alexander Gardiner and 
John Wray from Henry Wool-
church “of Severn River”. John 
Wray’s portion was eventually 
purchased by John Pettibone Gar-
diner and became Goshen Farm. 
Alexander Gardiner’s portion 
passed to his stepson, Edward 
Gibbs, and in turn became the 
property of St. Margaret’s 
Church. 
Henry, his wife Elizabeth, and 
daughters relocated to Talbot 
County, along the Choptank 
River and Tred Avon (Third Ha-
ven) river, in present day Easton.   
In 1682 he was one of 5 men 
from the Third Haven Friends 
Meeting who purchased three 
acres of land on which the Old 
Quaker Meeting House was con-
structed. The building still stands, 
and is reported to be the oldest 
operating religious structure in 
Maryland. 
The great fire of London in 1665 
destroyed the church that was 
Henry’s namesake. The London 

Mayor’s Mansion House was 
rebuilt on the site. The Parish 
was merged with St. Mary 
Woolnoth. 
Upon his death in 1695, he left 
almost 1200 acres to his heirs. 
Having no sons and four daugh-
ters, Henry’s name, like the 
church that gave him that name, 
ceased to exist. 
There is still a place, close to 

home, where the name Wool-

church survives.  Near the 

mouth of the Severn, directly 

opposite the US Naval Acad-

emy’s Dewey Field, on the east 

side of the river, is a small in-

dentation of water that bears the 

name “Woolchurch Cove”.  

By Scott Powers 

GFPS member 

Goshen Farm Pres. Society is 

selling raffle tickets for an  

Ascend D10 Kayak. $5 each 

or 6 for $25. For tickets contact 

us at goshen-

farm1783@gmail.com or  go to 

TNT Hair Salon or check our 

website for sale dates in front of 

Graul’s.  

We are always looking for new 

members. Visit our website at 

www.goshenfarm.org 

Did You Know? 
Henry Woolchurch was the origi-
nal “owner” of the land that even-
tually came to be known as 
Goshen Farm.  He was among the 
first to arrive from Virginia and 
settle in Providence on Green-
bury Point, as evidenced in  
James Ehlen Moss’s  book 
“Providence, Ye Lost Towne at 
Severn”. The book lists Henry as 
“on the adventure” and “Ye com-
missary”. 
Henry’s life started out more dif-
ficult than many, an orphan. The 
records of St. Mary Woolchurch 
Haw, London state :  “31 Jan. 
1622/23. A child left in our Par-
ish and named Henry Wool-
church”.  Nothing is known of 
Henry’s upbringing, and he ap-
peared in America prior to 1651. 
It is likely that he came as an in-
dentured servant, but there is no 
“headright” claim in the record. 
His first appearance in the land 
records of Anne Arundel County 
is in November 1653, when he 
bought the land of Richard 
Young along Deep Creek and the 
Magothy River.  He very likely 
participated in the Battle of the 
Severn in 1655. 
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New Covenant Church 

 
New Covenant Church is pleased 
to announce our annual, 
free, "Clothing Give-away" on 
June 25, 2011 from 9:00 AM to 
1:00 PM in our Fellowship Hall. 
This is a yearly Christian out-
reach event which takes place on 
the last Saturday of June. We 
give away clothes, toys, books, 
and household items which have 
been donated by members of our 
church and others, as well as the 
community. We provide plenty of 
free parking space. Many peo-
ple have been blessed by this free 
'giveaway' in these difficult eco-
nomic times! 
This year we are again seeking 
donations of all items, and can 
accept only those that are clean 
and gently-used. They can be 
bagged and placed in the POD 

holders, located beside the east 
church parking lot from April 
27th to June 19th. The PODS 
will be open from 9:00 AM until 
5:00 PM on Monday-Friday, and 
after church services on Sundays. 
Our address is 365 Jones Station 
Rd. at the corner of College 
Parkway. 
 
New Covenant Church is a non-
denominational, charismatic 
Christian church that has served 
the Arnold community for over 
30 years. All are welcome!  
 
Services are 9:30 AM on Sun-
days, with Sunday School, 
Contemporary Worship Music, 
Men's & Women's Ministries, 
Bible Studies, Prayer and Home 
Groups, and much more! 
For more information on this 
event, please contact the office at 
410-544-1880, 

info@newcov.net  or visit our 
website at  www.newcov.net. 

Mark your calendars! 
Please join us for the 2011 

annual 

Cape St Claire  
Garden Club 
Plant Sale 

Saturday, May 14th, 8am-
2pm 

(rain date Sunday May 15th) 
In the grassy lot across from 

Graul’s 
 

Take home some bargain 
perennials, 

colorful annuals, and excit-
ing natives! 

 
Thank you for your support! 
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CSC United 

Methodist 

Church 

 

 
 

855 Chestnut Tree Drive 
Annapolis, Maryland 21409 
Phone: 410-757-5896 
Website - capeumc.org 
  
Rev. Lys Cockrell, Pastor  
  
Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 
a.m. 
Sunday School - all ages - 10:30 
a.m 
Middle School Youth Group - 
Sundays - 5:00 p.m. 
High School Youth Group - Sun-
days - 6:30 p.m. 
   
2011 GOLF TOURNAMENT 
FUNDRAISER 
CAPE ST. CLAIRE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
Location: Compass Pointe           
Date: Tuesday May 24th 7:30 am 
Registration 
 9:00 am. Shotgun start 
Cash prizes for 1st,  2nd 
and  3rd  place teams. 
  
Continental breakfast and Lunch 
provided 
  
COST:   $110.00 per player.   
   
Tee sponsors are welcomed 
$100 for One hole or Three 
holes for $200. 
  
 ENTRY DEADLINE: May 
12th 
                       
For additional information log 
onto the church website 
www.capeumc.org, and click on 
events. To register your team, 
email Ted 
@theosue@verizon.net or call 
410-353-0652. 

Councilman Dick Ladd 

Anne Arundel County Council 
Fifth District 
 
April 1, 2011 
 
Budget season will soon be here.  
The County budget is again in a 
deficit situation ranging between 
$30 million and as much as $70 
million.  The size depends on the 
assumptions one makes: more or 
less furlough days than last year; 
providing or not providing the 
full increase requested by the 
Board of Education; the amount 
of cash balances there are in vari-
ous places or how much money 
the State sends down net of new 
bills to pay. 
 
The budget office anticipates a 
small increase in revenue over 
last year and a need for a virtual 
freeze on all County expenses.  
Unfortunately, projected recur-
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Local Resident 44 Years  
 28 Years Experience 

ring income will not be enough to 
pay for a number of must-pay 
increases such as the Board of 
Education’s “Maintenance of Ef-
fort,” increased debt service costs 
(interest), insurance and pension 
costs, along with any additional 
costs passed down by the State.  
These additional recurring costs 
will have to be funded again this 
year with “one-time sources” of 
funding from across the County. 
 
The tightness of the fiscal situa-
tion and of the municipal bond 
markets prompted the County 
Executive to ask the Council to 
approve a resolution of support 
for his intent to seek a waiver 
from the requirement to provide 
“Maintenance of Effort” (MOE) 
funding to the Board of Educa-
tion.  I and my colleagues re-
ceived a very LARGE number of 
emails expressing strong concern 

and support for MOE funding.  
That helped galvanize the new 
Council’s support for continu-
ing our predecessors’ approach 
of working closely and coopera-
tively with the Board of Educa-
tion to fund their program to the 
fullest extent possible within 
available funds.  That process 
will start in earnest when the 
County Executive submits his 
budget in mid-April. 
 
I am very pleased to note the 
County Executive’s appoint-
ment of Maureen Carr York and 
Bill Nevel to the Transportation 
Functional Master Plan Citizen 
Advisory Committee.  This 
Committee will look at long 
term transportation options on 
the County’s major arterial 
roadways.  Of great importance 
is the addition of Benfield Road 
to the study. 

 
Planning is underway to extend 
water and sewer lines across East 
Jones Lane to provide service to 
an approved development next to 
the Arnold Safeway on Ritchie 
Highway.  A portion of that ex-
tension will go along the edge of 
the Arnold Elementary School 
property and will connect the 
school to the sewer system.  We 
are hopeful that the construction 
will also create a dryer, more im-
proved play area behind the 
school. 
 
Recently we attended the Friends 
of Kinder Farm Park Volunteer 
and 4-H Livestock Club recogni-
tion and awards dinner.  It was 
another stellar example of 
“community”.  If you have not 
visited the Farm Park side of 
Kinder Park, you should.  The 

(Continued on page 12) 
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Spotlight  -             

Bella’s Liquors 
 

Bea and C.G Smith, together with 
Bea’s mother, Bella Novosel, 
bought a small bar and grocery 
store in the Cape St. Claire Shop-
ping Center in 1964.  They 
named it the “Bee-Hive Inn,” as a 
tribute to Bea because “things 
were always buzzing around 
her.”  After Bea passed away, the 
name was changed to “Bella’s 
Seafood and Restaurant” in honor 
of Mrs. Novosel, who was known 
to many in the Cape as “Mom 
Novosel,”  and was operated by 
Bella’s daughter, Wanda 
Murray, and her daughter Bon-
nie Morgan.  The liquor store 
remained with the Smith Fam-
ily.  Bella's Liquors is owned 
by Charles G. Smith, and is 
managed by Chris Taylor.  
 Valerie “Val” Sullivan, is 

••••    Every Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen DayEvery Monday is Senior Citizen Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or OlderOFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older    

(except sale items ) 

••••    Every Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine DayEvery Tuesday is Wine Day    
10% 10% 10% 10% OFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine PurchaseOFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items ) 

••••    All Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on WednesdayAll Sales begin on Wednesday    

 

Sign up for wine tastings by 

emailing vsannapolis@verizon.net 

For information on Friday night Beer 
tastings and other special events.  

Bella’s granddaughter, and is the 
Office Manager and holds 
monthly wine tastings.  Val's 
brother, Charles, runs the beer 
end of the business and Val's son, 
Eddie, is learning the liquor busi-
ness from the bottom up.  Valerie 
described how she and her sisters 
and brother all started working in 
the kitchen and package goods 
store as soon as they turned 13 
years old.  On becoming 21 years 
of age, they all started working 
behind the bar.  It was truly a 
family-run business. 
 Valerie recalled a fond memory 

of power outages during snow 
storms, when her parents and 
grandmother would open the tav-
ern to everyone and Cape resi-
dents would gather around the 
fireplace, play cards by candle-
light and listen to piano music 
and singing performed by some 
very talented Cape residents.  
 Valerie said, “My parents de-
serve all of the credit for making 
Bella’s what it is today. My mom 
was a very generous woman who 
never turned anyone away who 
needed help.  My dad was a 
sailor, a Pearl Harbor survivor, 

who put himself through col-
lege.  My dad was the money 
manager and my mom was the 
personality.  And in this busi-
ness you really do need a lot of 
personality!” 
 Having grown up in Cape St. 
Claire, Valerie described how 
she and her entire family have 
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Next month Spotlight on 
Richard’s Tree Care 

CAPE  

CLEAN-UP 

 
Friday, May 13th &  

Saturday, May 14th 
  
Corner of Broadview and 
Cape St. Claire Road 

 
 Anne Arundel County Waste 
Management has graciously of-
fered Cape Residents a weekend 
in May for our 2011 Spring 
Clean-Up.   
 
The Clean-UP will begin as soon 
as the County arrives on Friday, 
May 13th.   

We will make every effort to op-
erate the Clean-Up until 4:30 PM 
on Friday the 13th space permit-
ting.  On Saturday the 14th the 
Clean-up will begin at 7:30 AM 
and continue until approximately 
2:00 PM, space permitting.  Due 

to the closing of the landfill on 
Sundays, all dumpster cans will 
be removed on Saturday begin-
ning at 2:00 PM.   
 
 In an effort to protect our envi-
ronment and dispose of our trash 
properly, Anne Arundel County 
will be providing the Clean-Up 
with cans for recycling and two 
on-site Anne Arundel County 
Employees to assist the residents 
with the proper disposal of their 
TRASH.  When you arrive at the 
clean-up you will be asked to dis-
pose of your TRASH in the 
proper cans.  Please keep this in 
mind as you 

6/15/11 6/15/11 

seen the Cape evolve from a 
sleepy little hamlet to what it is 
today.  About the Cape, Valerie 
said, “I love the Cape!  It is 
unique and has a charm that is 
hard to find nowadays and with a 
history that goes back to well be-
fore the Civil War.  The people 
are so varied, from all walks of 
life and all cultures.  Yet it blends 
so well.” 
 It is rare these days to walk into 
a business and have the employ-
ees speak to patrons by name, but 
that is exactly what we have here 
with our Cape businesses, includ-
ing Bella’s.  Let’s hope that we 
never lose the closeness of com-
munity that we have here in Cape 
St. Claire.  Come to Bella’s, and 
check out their weekly specials, 
Orioles and Ravens tickets con-
tests, wine tastings, and the Erin 
Leigh Sullivan scholarship fund 
for Broadneck High School.  
Don’t forget to say “Hello” to 
Val and ask her to share more 
stories about the Cape! 

load your vehicles.  Try to keep 
your recyclables together (Glass, 
Cardboard, Paper, Metals etc…).   
 
If you should have any questions 
about the clean-up  
please contact Mary Lamb at 
410-757-0593. 
 
For a donation of $45 for each 
truck load, the Boy Scouts of 
America Troop 783 will take 
your junk to the Cape Clean-up 
for you!! 
 
For information or to schedule a 
pick up please call: 
Jim Lanoue at 410-349-9015 or 
email: jimlanoue@gmail.com 
 
All loads must be easily accessi-
ble or curbside. Please let them 
know if you need assistance to 
prepare for your pick-up. 
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synergy between the Rec. and 
Parks staff and the “Friends” is 
very obvious in the displays in 
the Harvest Hall Visitors’ Center 
and in the various surrounding 
activity areas.  One that caught 
my attention was the “organic” 
community gardening area where 
a limited number of residents can 
lease space to raise their own 
vegetables and fruit.  Not surpris-
ingly, there is a waiting list for 
these gardening spots. 
 
One of my deepest interests is the 
continued development of a high 
quality “bench” of future leaders 
here and in the country.  The re-
cent recognition of Severna Park 
High School as a Maryland Blue 
Ribbon School and the attendant 
nomination for a national blue 
ribbon provides an independent 
assessment of how well that proc-

(Continued from page 9) ess works here. (I note the re-
cent Student Government pro-
gram visits to the Council as 
another high quality, value-
added function in “bench main-
tenance”.)  The embedded sense 
of excellence and performance 
is an invaluable lesson and eas-
ily visible in the student body.  
Simply:  GREAT STUFF! 
 
I would love to hear your 
thoughts, ideas, and sugges-
tions, so call me at 410-222-
1401 or e-mail me at 
dladd@aacounty.org.  I shall 
look forward to hearing from 
you. 

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL PRINCESS 
Are you a Cape Resident?   Are you a young lady entering 9th, 10th, 11th or 12th grade in the fall of 2011?  Are you active in your 
community? 
 
If you can answer yes to the above questions, the Strawberry Festival Committee is looking for you!!   The Strawberry Festival 
Committee is looking for a young lady to represent our wonderful community at this year’s festival.  If you are interested please 
submit a 500 word essay entitled, “Cape St. Claire a Wonderful Place to Live. As Strawberry Festival Princess I Plan 
to……” along with this form and a picture of yourself to: 

 Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival 
        1180 Summit Drive 
         Annapolis, MD   21409 
 
The essay should summarize what you like about the Cape and what you can contribute to make it a better place for everyone in 
the community. 
 
All entries must be submitted by May 28, 2011. 
 
Name___________________________________________Age__________________ 
 
Address_______________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
School you will be attending in the fall of 2011________________________________ 
 
Phone #_______________________________________________________________ 
 
All contestants should be available to ride in the parade on Saturday, June 11, 2011 (rain date June 12th) 
 
If you should have any questions or comments please contact Mary at (410) 757-0593 

Gearing up for the  

CSC Annual  

Strawberry Festival  

 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, 
June 11th, 2011, on the Main 
Beach -(1223 River Bay Rd.) 
11:00 am to 7:00 pm.   
 
Parade begins at 10 am at the 
CSC Volunteer Fire Department. 
(Rain date, Sunday, June 12th).   
 
Please see contest forms in this 
issue of the Caper or visit the 
website at www.cscia.org for 
more information call Mary at 
410-757-0593. 

CAPE CLEAN—UP 

 
May 13 & 14 

Corner of Broadview  
and CSC  RD. 

 
See times on Page 11 



The Caper –  May 2011 Page 13  

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL JUNIOR PRINCESS 
 

Are you a young lady entering   6th, 7th, or 8th grade in the fall of 2011? Are you active in your Cape St. Claire Community? 
 
If you can answer yes to the above questions, the Strawberry Festival Committee is looking for you!!   The Strawberry Festival 
Committee is looking for a young lady to represent our wonderful community at this year’s festival.  If you are interested please 
submit a 500 word essay entitled, “My Favorite Place is Cape St. Claire” along with this form and a picture of yourself to: 

 Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival 
        1180 Summit Drive 
         Annapolis, MD   21409 
 
The essay should summarize what you like about the Cape and what you can contribute to make it a better place for everyone in 
the community. 
 
All entries must be submitted by May 28, 2011. 
 
Name___________________________________________Age__________________ 
 
Address_______________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
School you will be attending in the fall of 2011________________________________ 
 
Phone #_______________________________________________________________ 
 
All contestants should be available to ride in the parade on Saturday, June 11, 2011 (rain date June 12th ) 
 
If you should have any questions or comments please contact Mary at (410) 757-0593 

STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL LITTLEST PRINCESS 
 
Are you a part of the Cape St. Claire Community? Are you a young lady entering   3rd, 4th or 5th grade in the fall of 2011? 
 
If you can answer yes to the above questions, the Strawberry Festival Committee is looking for you!!   The Strawberry Festival 
Committee is looking for a young lady to represent our wonderful community at this year’s festival.  If you are interested please 
submit a 200 word essay entitled, “Cape St. Claire a Fun Place to Live” along with this form and a picture of yourself to:  

 Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival 
        1180 Summit Drive 
         Annapolis, MD   21409 
 
The essay should summarize what you like about Cape St. Claire. 
All entries must be submitted by May 28, 2011. 
 
Name___________________________________________Age__________________ 
 
Address_______________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
School you will be attending in the fall of 2011________________________________ 
 
Phone #_______________________________________________________________ 
 
All contestants should be available to ride in the parade on Saturday, June 11, 2011 (rain date June 12th ) 
 
If you should have any questions or comments please contact Mary at (410) 757-0593 
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BERRIEST BABY CONTEST 

Sponsored by Brown’s Daycare 
Are you 24 months or younger?   Do you live in Cape St. Claire?  Would you like to be in a Parade? 

 

Have Your Parents Fill out This Form and Return It To: 

“Peanut” at  Brown’s Day Care 723 Mount Alban Drive Annapolis, MD 21409 

 
Baby’s Name________________________ Birth Date____________ 

 

Parent’s Name ___________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number___________________________________________ 

 
We The Parents/Guardians agree to participate in the Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival Parade with our Berriest Baby.  

We understand judging is based upon the Strawberry Theme Decorations. We agree to meet at the CSC Fire Hall at 9:30 AM 

ON Saturday, June 11, 2011 for the Parade and Contest Presentation immediately following at the Festival on the main 

beach.  Rain Date June 12, 2011 Contest Entry DEADLINE …. May28, 2011 

 

I hereby give my child permission to participate in the parade and the festival activities.  I will accept full responsibility for 

my child’s safety. 

 

__________________________________________________   _________________________ 

Parent’s Signature       Date 

Berriest Doggie Contest 
Sponsored by Girl Scout Troop 936 

Do you have a dog/puppy? Do you live in Cape St. Claire? Would you like to feature your dog in a parade? 

 
Please Fill Out This Form and Return it To: 

Girl Scout Troop 936 c/o Erin McElwee 1218 Green Holly Dr. Annapolis, MD 21409 

 
Dog’s Name_______________________________ Age_______ Your Dog’s Breed____________________________________ 

 

Your Full Name______________________________________Address______________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number________________________________________ 

 

We the Owners agree to participate in the Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival Parade with our Berriest Doggie. We under-

stand that our dog must be on a leash AT ALL TIMES. We also understand that we must clean up after our dog. We under-

stand judging is based upon the Strawberry Theme Decorations. We agree to meet at the CSC Fire Hall at 9:30 AM ON Satur-

day, June 11, 2011 for the Parade and Contest Presentation immediately following at the Festival on the main beach.  Rain 

Date June 12, 2011 Contest Entry DEADLINE …. May28, 2011 

 

I hereby give my dog permission to participate in the parade and the festival activities.  I will accept full responsibility for my 

dog’s safety and my dog’s actions towards others.  

 

____________________________________________________  _______ _____________________ 

Parent’s Signature       Date 
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Strawberry Festival Crafters Needed 
 

Name______________________________Phone_______________________________ 
 
Address_____________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address ______________________________________________ 
 
Craft_______________________________________________________ 
 
Product to Be Displayed_________________________________ 
 
SPACE REQUESTED _________1st choice   _________2nd  _______3rd  

 
All craft spaces will be set-up adjacent to the clubhouse.  There will be a $40 space fee for each 10 x10 
space requested.  This fee should accompany your registration. Crafters are required to provide their own 
tables. A table may be rented for an additional $15.00.   
All checks should be made payable to the Strawberry Festival.  Registrations are limited and are on a first 
come first serve basis.  Send form and payment to: Strawberry Festival 1180 Summit Dr. Annapolis, MD 
21409 
 

For more information call Mary Lamb at (410)757-0593 
 

DECORATED BIKE CONTEST 

Sponsored by Quality Care Automotive 
Would you like to be in a Parade?  Decorate your bike in one of three themes: Strawberry, Star Wars or 

Disney.   

Have Your Parents Fill out This Form and Return It To:  

Mary Lamb  1180 Summit Drive Annapolis, MD  21409 

 
Child’s Name________________________  Age ____________ 

 

Parent’s Name ___________________________________________ 

 

Address_________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number___________________________________________ 

 
We the Parents/Guardians agree to our child participating in the Cape St. Claire Strawberry Festival Parade with their deco-

rated bike entry.  We understand judging is based upon the Theme Decorations. We agree to meet at the CSC Fire Hall at 

9:30 AM on Saturday, June 11, 2011 for the Parade and Contest Presentation immediately following at the Festival on the 

main beach.  Rain date June 12, 2011. 

I hereby give my child permission to participate in the parade and the festival activities.  I will accept full responsibility for my 

child’s safety.  I understand my child must wear a bike helmet.  

 

____________________________________   ____________ 

Parent’s Signature       Date 



The Caper - May 2011 Page 16  

 

Cape St. Claire Improvement Association 
1223 River Bay Road 
Annapolis, MD  21409-4999 

PRST—STD 
US Postage Paid 

Annap, MD 21409 
Permit No. 224 POST OFFICE:  DO NOT DELAY 

- TIME DATED MATERIAL -  

For Advertising Information, 
Email capermanager@cscia.org 


